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Happy New Year to everyone 

 
Payment of Subs  
For those who have not paid the last day is 1 March to avoid incurring a penalty. 
 
2021 Programme - Corrections 
Please correct your programmes by adding the Xmas Party Friday 10 December; 
and ordinary Friday bridge on 3 December. 
 
Wine and Cheese Evenings 
The Bronze evening was a particular success and thanks go to Jean Tisdall for 
organising this. 
 
Proposed Social Sub-Committee 
We are proposing to set up a Social subcommittee to be responsible for 
arranging social events for the Club throughout the year.  If anyone is interested 
in being on this subcommittee please contact Doug Appleby (027 292 2014) 
 
Upcoming Events to Note 
- Learner's lessons start 15 Feb and repeated on Friday mornings - (contact Theo or 
Junelle) 

- Oamaru Open Pairs 7 March 
 

Improvements  

If you have any suggestions for improvements to play (e.g. different session times or 
formats) please let me know.  The Committee is keen to hear from members and to 
meet your needs. 
 

 

Junelle Edmonds 
President 


